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Dear all,
 
Just to let you know your project has been registered with the Safety & Quality Department
as a Service Evaluation and is Project Number 4058.  Can I re-iterate that if this comes
under the remit of “research” then it has been wrongly registered with our Department
and I would expect you to let me know immediately if this is the case.  I have attached
the leaflet “How to tell the difference between clinical audit, research and service
evaluation” for your information. 
 
We do not pull notes for service evaluations but can provide you with a covering letter to
allow you access to the medical records library to either work or to retrieve the notes
yourself. If you would like a letter please email back with:
 

·         The names of all the people who need access to Medical Records.

·         A tracking code for the area you would like the notes stored.

·         An extension number for the area.
 
Report and presentation templates can be found here - http://connect/index.cfm?
articleid=4323. You are not obliged to send a copy of your report/presentation once
complete, but it would be greatly appreciated.
 
Please don’t hesitate to contact me if you need any assistance.
 
Best
wishes,                                                                                                                                    
 
Hilary
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